
 
Summary of Anti-Dumping Review Panel (ADRP) Conference with Milltech Pty Ltd 
(Milltech) held under Section 269ZZRA of the Customs Act 1901 (the Act) in relation 
to an application from Milltech, for a review of a decision by the Anti-Dumping 
Commissioner to terminate part of investigation into the alleged dumping of 
chrome-plated steel bar exported from the Italian Republic (Italy) and Romania 
(the Reviewable Decision). 

Date: 6 October 2016 

Participants: Scott Ellis – ADRP Member, Paul O’Connor – ADRP Member, Andrew Wilson – 
Milltech Pty Ltd and Rod Jones – Consultant 

Summary 

1. Scott Ellis (Reviewing Member) opened the conference call and participants 
introduced themselves. 
 

2. The Reviewing Member advised the conference is being held pursuant to section 
269ZZRA. The Reviewing Member identified that he was seeking further information 
in relation to ground D of Milltech’s application for review.  The Reviewing Member 
noted that the Panel had been provided with an additional spreadsheet prior to the 
conference. 
 

3. Milltech confirmed that the additional spreadsheet supplied interrelated with 
Ground D. The spreadsheet provided by Milltech was to support ground D.  Mr Jones 
clarified that the assumption that the normal value of the goods exported from Italy 
was on parity with the normal value of goods exported in Romania was reasonable, 
given that Italy was a higher cost country than Romania. 
 

4. The Reviewing Member clarified with Mr Jones the structure of the ‘Margin and 
Prices’ tab of the spreadsheet and sought further clarification of rows 7 – 20. He also 
sought clarification of subsequent worksheets in the spreadsheet.  
 

5. Milltech presented two scenarios during the conference to support their ground that 
the export price, normal value and dumping margin for Stemli S.p.A. have been 
incorrectly calculated by the Anti-Dumping Commission (ADC). 
 

6. The Reviewing Member recommended that a non-confidential summary of the 
spreadsheet be developed.  The Reviewing Member reserved for later consideration 
the extent to which Milltech’s additional spreadsheet could be taken into account. 
 


